

ST. ANN'S HOME, INC.

100A HAVERHILL ST. • METHUEN, MA 01844 • PHONE 978-682-5276 • FAX 978-688-4932 HTTP://WWW.ST.ANNSHOME.ORG

Notification Letter to Purchasers Regarding Program Reconstruction

September 27, 2024

To: Jacquiline Brown
Director of Special Education Pricing & Financial Compliance
Operational Services Division
One Ashburton Place, Room 1608
Boston, MA 02108-1552

RE: St. Ann's Request for Price Authorization Pursuant to 808 CMR 1.06(3), Program Reconstruction

Dear Ms. Brown:

This letter will serve as notification of St. Ann's Home intent to apply for Program Reconstruction. As you are aware, our specialized school environment provides educational, therapeutic and health care services to children and youth with complex and severe multiple disabilities. The complex needs of our students continue to intensify each school year. Consequently, we need to change the configuration of our services to meet these needs. We are planning to use the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education's program review of our program, during the current school year, to initiate the needed programmatic additions through the Program Reconstruction process.

St. Ann's Home offers three approved educational programs: A Residential and Education Program, A Day School Program, and A Summer Day School program. Since certain costs are allocated among these three programs, we will be reconstructing all three programs so that we can establish the most accurate cost basis among them.

We anticipate a new authorized tuition price of \$289,733.85 for the Residential and Education Program. For the Day School Program, we anticipate a new authorized price of \$89,716.13. For the Summer Day Program, we anticipate a new authorized price of \$12,020.03+. We are seeking these increases effective July 1st. 2025.

St. Ann's remains committed to provide high-quality, cost-effective programs to meet the increasingly complex needs of the students referred to us. This modest increase will enhance our service delivery to better meet the needs of our students.

Thank you for your continued support and please contact me if you should have any questions.

Joseph C

Joseph Cronin President/CEO

